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13th May 2020

Phased opening of education and childcare settings
Dear Parents and Carers,
Following the government announcement on Sunday evening and subsequent guidance received this week. I want to share with you exactly what we know and the situation so far. Like you, we had no information sent to us prior to the Prime Minister’s announcement.
I understand that many of you will be eager for your children to be back in school and learning, as are we. I also understand that many of you will not want your children to return to school until you are completely satisfied that they will be safe. I know you will appreciate me being honest with you when I tell you that social distancing just isn’t possible in a school, particularly amongst our younger children. We can put many measures in place and make things safer but I cannot guarantee that these measures would be successful in ensuring children remain two metres apart. The government have also acknowledged that primary age children cannot be expected to remain two metres apart from staff and other children. 
As you know, safeguarding is our priority and this will be key to any decisions made as we move forward.
What we do know:
· There is no change to the current Covid-19 restrictions for schools at this point in time. There should be no increase in the number of pupils or staff going into schools, or any requirement for any teacher not currently in school to go into work at this time
· 1st of June 2020 is the date from when schools may be able to extend their opening arrangements. There is no current requirement or obligation on any school to reopen to more pupils from that date if it is not manageable
· The DfE has not issued all the required guidance yet and it is difficult to plan without this
· Schools can only begin to extend the number of children in school when the government’s own ‘five key tests’ have been met to ensure safety
· If schools begin to widen opening it is proposed that this will be for children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. We will continue to take children of crucial key workers and vulnerable children
· We can’t social distance in school. The government acknowledge in the guidance that early years and primary age children cannot be expected to remain 2m apart from each other and staff
· Clinically vulnerable children and staff will need to be safeguarded
· We can only allow so many children per classroom so will have to decide who gets a place and who doesn’t
· Parents/carers will not be fined for non-attendance
· It is not recommended that school staff wear PPE
· We will complete a robust risk assessment before any decision to reopen is taken
If you are concerned about your child coming back to school, or would like to know more detail, I recommend you read the government guidance in full.
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-educational-and-childcare-settings-to-prepare-for-wider-opening-from-1-june-2020
There are still a great number of unknowns and this is an uncertain time for us all. St. Chad’s, our Academy Trust, are considering a range of evidence prior to any decisions being made around a phased reopening. I will let parents and carers know the outcome of these decisions in due course.
In the meantime, parents of children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6, I would appreciate it if you could complete the attached form stating whether you would want your child to attend school at this point or not. This information will allow us to start planning for a phased return regarding the space we have available and how many staff we would require etc. Please note, if your child does return to school, there is no guarantee that they will have their original class teacher.
If possible, could you please return the form by Friday 15th of May either by hand, completed and emailed back to school to admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk or just take a photo and send via Facebook message.
I will contact you again in due course and update you on decisions being made as well as any next steps. I pray that you all continue to stay safe and well. Please follow the government guidance and stay at home.
Yours sincerely,
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Mr Dickson
Principal	








To be completed by parents of children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 only.

Please return this form by Friday 15th May.  If you are having difficulty in returning it by email or photo please call the school office on 01691 654832.

Child/children’s name(s) and class 

	Child’s name
	Class/teacher

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	



If school widens opening from 1st June  please tick below to indicate your preference:

My child/children will NOT be attending   

I am still unsure

I would like my child to attend 


Please note that this does not mean your child will definitely be able to start from 1st June.  Parents/carers will not be fined for non-attendance.

When I have more details I will be in touch again.

Many thanks for your support 
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R Dickson 
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